Wild Roseland Group

Minutes of 4th Meeting 15th February 2016 at Ruan Reading Room.
Present:
Nick Coppin (NC) Keith Fisher (KF) David Hall (DH) Jo Hall (JH) David Hargreaves (DHa) Colin Hastings (CH) Linda Hill (LH) Carol Hughes (CHu) Sue Pring (SP) Sarah Vandome (SV)

Jane Davies, ( AONB Development Officer). Harriet Davies and Emma   Shepherd, ( NT Rangers). Chris Townsend, ( NT volunteer).


Apologies:
John Adams, Kevin Bailey, Natasha Collings-Costello, Stuart Croft,   Lorraine Dillon, Julian German, David and Philippa Hamblett, Hatty Hopkinson, Cheryl Marriot, Linda Mulvin, Jim Taylor, Graham Webb, Phil White.
Matters Arising:
CH pointed out that on the Roseland Plan Website the main page of the “Wild Roseland Project” text needs updating .A summary of what the Project is about would be useful, together with the Objectives framework.  DH to follow this up via JA and update.
Land Issues:
DH had decided it was too early to produce a paper on land ownership but was in contact with JG and NCC regarding this. He was also aware that new stewardship requirements were creating enormous pressures for farmers so few were being taken up. JG has agreed to find the owners of proposed areas for wild flower planting.
Finances:         
DH informed the group that he was delighted and grateful for the generous donations to “Wild Roseland”  from :                                                                     


St Mawes Pier and Harbour Board


£300


Council “Community Chest”



£220



Roseland Online (pledge for wild flowers)

£500

DH asked for a proposal to reimburse DHa for costs for the Owl box project amounting to £131.74p. CH proposed and SP seconded. Unanimously supported by the group. 

SP suggested that the Roseland Festival should be approached for a donation towards the ongoing costs for the group. It was also suggested that they might be interested in having a Wild Roseland photo exhibition as part of next year’s festival. 
JH said that she would put this to the Festival committee after the current Festival has taken place.

Publicity & Volunteers:
CH said the Roseland Plan Management Team had developed various methods of providing information to the general public. These included a data base of e-mail addresses, a website, Facebook, Roseland Online, the Roseland Magazine and attendance at summer events. As it is a key objective of Wild Roseland to inform, educate and involve the wider public regarding nature and conservation issues we need to consider what channels are most suitable for these purposes. There are data protection issues regarding using the Roseland Plan distribution list. If we wanted to send e-mails to the people on the list the Roseland Plan Management Team would have to seek permission of those people before it could happen. DH to discuss with JA. 
CH suggested that at summer events on the Roseland a stall could be set up advertising the work of the Wild Roseland group with photos and information with opportunities for people to volunteer for projects in which they are interested. There was support for this suggestion from the group.
Jane Davies offered to add a Blog to the AONB website and an article in their newsletter regarding our work.

DHa suggested that the Hidden Hut could be approached to see how they could help us with communications.


NC highlighted that Wild Roseland needed several different kinds of volunteers. He emphasised that it was important to coordinate volunteers and ensure that they were suitably allocated to the relevant sub groups once they had put themselves forward. He suggested that the same person should ideally have the publicity role and the volunteer coordination role. CH was asked if he would be prepared to do both these tasks and he agreed.
Sub Group reports:
The Barn Owl nest box project led by DHa, KF and HH involving 38 Y6 children from local Primary schools was a great success. A report and a photograph should appear in the West Briton shortly, following a workshop and hands on Owl experience which was held at the Roseland Community College. DHa and KF have offered to make more Owl boxes for people who would like to buy one and DHa also offered to run a workshop for adults to make their own box. 
DHa and DH will investigate the feasibility.
             DHa then spoke about homes for wildlife, in particular, provision for swallows and swifts. He showed the group a commercial swallow box.

DHa will look into bulk buying of boxes for resale to the public.

DH will ask the PAG (Planning Assessment Group) to encourage the inclusion of nest sites in new builds on the Roseland.
Hedgerow Survey:
CHu has compiled a file of old hedges in Ruan Lanihorne dating back to 1696 and has mapped the changes. There has been a significant loss of hedgerows since 1934 as farming practices have changed. SP said that to expand the survey more money for maps was required as are volunteers to “walk” the hedges.          

Emma Shepherd said that it was important to reassure landowners as to the purpose of the survey.


DH will invite Gary Lewis, Head of ERCCIS to run a workshop on           a) Surveying hedges and                                                                                                  b) Using the ORKS app for on line submission of environmental records.


The question of public liability insurance was raised. NC said that as an organisation, we need to seek advice on this.


DH will pursue the issue.

Wild Flower Project:
DH gave an update. Parish Councils are in discussion over

                                suitable areas within their parishes for wild flower planting. Heligan through SP have already donated seeds and staff at the Eden Project  are giving advice. It is recognised that this is a long term project as ground will have to be prepared and maintained if the flowers are to flourish. 

Nature Walks:
DH produced a leaflet with a possible format for presenting a wild life walk. There were various opinions regarding its validity. The discussion centred upon the most appropriate way to disseminate the information- internet, app, booklet or leaflet. What was our target audience? Should the information be multi-faceted? It was decided that further discussion was needed.
Timing of Meetings:
 It was decided that the next meeting would be held on Monday, 21st March at 10am in Ruan Reading Room when the timing of future meetings will be discussed.

AOB:
Chris Townsend asked whether we were including the marine and beach environment in our work. 

NC and DH will attend the Shore Conference of the CWT at the end of February and will report back to the group.

Next Meeting:

21st March at 10am in Ruan Reading Room.(TBC)
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